As a reminder, the following Policy Statement was adopted at the February 2024 Board Meeting:

 Club Members wishing to use a firearm in fully automatic mode must obtain preapproval from the Chairperson (or designate) of the Safety Committee. When requesting pre-approval, the Member must identify all shooters (members and guests) anticipated to be shooting fully automatic mode. When in fully automatic mode, the firearm must be tethered or hard mounted to a tripod. The Safety Committee may place additional reasonable restrictions as appropriate prior to granting approval.

In order for members to initiate such a request, the Member Suggestion Box (located on the Home Page of the website) has been expanded to include a drop-down Topic Area "4) Safety Committee Memo". Members should be instructed to use the Suggestion Box tool for requesting the required approval. (Note: this topic area is designed to enable members to reach out to the Safety Committee with any safety-related concerns or questions, including this specific issue.)